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from the 
distaff side

A  good snow storm 
certainly provides a break 
in the normal routine of 
our lives, doesn't it? A l
though the storm caused 
many problems for those 
who have to work out
side. and for all of us who 
were required to go out of 
town during the week, 
there were some pleasant 
aspects, too

I have heard dozens of 
stones of neighbors help
ing neighbors Strangers 
stopped to pull others out 
of the snow, friends ran 
errands and shopped for 
their elderly neighbors, 
and people opened their 
homes to stranded trav 
elers Maybe something 
in the snow brings out the 
best in us At least 
everyone seemed willing 
to do what he could to 
help others. Do you 
suppose that’s why we 
always associate Christ 
mas with show? That 
same feeling of holiday 
good will and helpfulness 
seemed to permeate Me 
Lean last week

W e owe a special debt 
of gratitude to Sam and 
Ada Whatley, who de
liver the Pam pa News to 
McLean every day They 
arrived in McLean Tues
day. just as we had 
finished preparing our 
paper for the press, and 
they kindly took our copy 
to Pampa for us That 
allowed me to wait until 
the roads were relatively 
clear Wednesday after 
noon before I had to make 
the trip W e really ap 
preciate them helping us 
out.

Several stranded trav
ellers were grateful to the 
Methodist Church In Me 
Lean, because the doors 
of that church were 
opened for all travellers. 
The report we heard was 
that about 16 people 
spent the night in the 
church basement And 
Joe King and his crew at 
the Dixie Restaurant cer
tainly went above and 
beyond the call of duty 
when they kept the res
taurant open around the 
clock for 48 hours so that 
several people could have 
a warm place to stay 

tee
A  pleasant change in 

our routine occurred 
Monday night, when Neil 
Middleton called to ask if 
we would let six travel
lers stay in a small room 
over our garage When 
the group arrived, we re
alized that the little room 
w ith one single bed 
would not accomodate 
the three couples, so we 
invited them to stay with 
us.

The Oklahoma travel 
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Snow Storm Hits McLean ...Again

FR ID AY'S  SNOW  L E F T  eight more inches on top 
of the flue inches from Monday, and scenes like this 
were common all over town (Photo by Linda 
Haynes)

McLean suffered a 
long with the rest of the 
Panhandle last week as 
two snow storms three 

|  days apart dumped 13 to 
14 inches of snow on the 
area A blowing snow 
storm paralyzed the area 

I  Mon ay with 5 inches of 
the white stuff, clos
ing the schools Tuesday 
and Wednesday 

The weather cleared 
T'lursday allowing class 
es to resume, but early 
Friday morning the snow 
began again, this time 
bringing 8 inches and 
closing the schools F ri
day A  lack of wind 
Friday kept the situation 

% from getting extremely
serious, but the second 
snowfall on the top of the 
earlier, packed snow 
made driving extremely 
hazardous The Depart 

_ _  .  ment of Public Safety re
•***» ported numerous minor

accidents du rin g  both 
storms, with a major 
wreck with a fatality re 
corded after the roads 
had begun to thaw and 
then refroze Saturday 
night

Stranded tourists filled 
the motels rapidly during 
each storm, with several 
staying in the basement 
of Fust United Methodist 
Church and several stay 
ing in private homes Joe 
Kmg, manager of the 
P.xie restaurant, said 
tnat he kept the res 
hurant open all night 

I “  Wednesday and Thurs 
' day night to accomodate 

stranded travelers "W e  
had all the booths full of 
sleeping people, plus lots 
of coffee drinkers.”  he

said The restaurant ran 
out of food and closed 
most of Saturday and all 
day Sunday, he said 

Because of the school 
cancellations last week, 
the students will not fin 
ish the six weeks this 
Friday, according to Me 
Lean High School prin
cipal Ron Cummings 
Students will take six- 
weeks tests next week, 
and school will be dis 
missed at 2 30 p m Feb 
18 Basketball games 
with Estelline and Lefors 
were cancelled last week, 
but the Lefors games 
were made up Thursday 
night The Estelline

games will not be re
scheduled

Although the heavy 
snowfall is the largest 
recorded in the McLean 
area in several years, 
area cattlemen reported 
that livestock was not 
seriously hurt "W e  just 
had a harder time taking 
care of them .”  said Ed 
Patman, of the McLean 
Cattle Co “ W e really 
encountered no unusual 
problems, and had no 
weather related death 
loss.”  he said Several 
area ranchers reported 
that they had some diffi
culty reaching cattle to 
feed them, but had sus

tained no major death 
losses as is sometimes 
reported during a heavy 
snow

‘ This really couldn’t 
have been classified as a 
blizzard ”  according to 
Sam Haynes, who is the 
official National Weather 
Service observer in Me 
Lean “ The winds were 
not strong enough, and 
were not sustained long 
enough to call this storm 
a blizzard," he said 
Haynes said that McLean 
received a total of 1 28” 
of moisture from the two 
storms

Miss McLean To Be Crowned
Miss McLean of 1983 

will be crowned Saturday 
night to conclude the 
annual beauty pageant at 
McLean High School 
T w e n t y  f o u r  M H S  
beauties will be judged in 
street wear and formal 
wear during the public 
presentation. The girls 
will meet with the out 
of-town judges for inter
views prior to the pag
eant

Dorman Thomas will 
be the master of cere 
monies for the event 
M iss M cLean 1982. 
Missy Billingsley, will 
crown the winner

Contestants and their 
sponsors are Jana Harris. 
American National Bank. 
Sharia Todd. Mullanax 
M en’s Store. Roxie Little 
field, Foshee’s Texaco. 
Teresa Woods. Woods

Veterinary Clinic, Candi 
Carpenter. McLean Cat
tle Co , Stacie Smith, 
McLean Variety. Anna 
Jean Lamb. Johnnie Mer- 
tel’s Boot Shop. Judy 
Stewart. McLean News; 
Amber Kingston. M c
Lean Jr Fire Dept . Pa 
trtcia Rodgers. Corinnc’s 
Style Shop, Kristie  
Thompson. Jake Hess II; 
Sherry McLain, Lamb 
Funeral Home. Karen 
Wilson. Smitherman Tax 
Service. Diane Connors. 
Puckett's Grocery, Mel

amc Billingsley. McLean 
Hardware. Lee A m  Tate. 
Pioneer Real Estate. 
Wendy Kniffen. Parson's 
Drug Store. Wendy Me 
Dowell. Alberta s Beauty 
Shop; Michelle Nobles, 
B & B  T u rb in e . Gina 
Gardner. Jane Simpson 
Agency. Eva Anderson, 
Cowboy Drive In, Stef
anie Houdyshell. McLean 
Lion's Club. Vicki A rm - 
brister. Todd Smith K en
nels. Tracic Beck. Ham- 
bright's Cabinet Shop

Alanreed Sets April Election
The Alanreed School 

Board has set April 2 as 
the election date to 
choose one board mem 
ber In accordance with 
the Texas Education

Truck Driver Killed Near McLean In Four-Truck Crash
An Oklahoma City 

truck driver was killed 
and his friend was critic
ally injured following a 
bizarre string of collisions 
on Interstate 40. 6 8 
miles west of Alanreed at 
8 30 p m Saturday night 
L. G  Keith. 60. was 
killed, and Joe L Miller, 
64. was the injured truck
er Keith and Miller had 
worked together for over 
30 years, both working 
for the Fox-Sm ythe 
Transport Company of 
Oklahoma City

The incidents began 
when a blue Freightliner 
Transcon truck, driven by 
Hubert H Ferguson of 
Seminole. Okla . ran off 
the road and became 
stuck in the heavy snow 
Ferguson left the truck 
and hitchhiked to Groom 
to call a wrecker, about 
8:20 p m Miller, driving 
a green cabover truck, 
saw the Transcon truck, 
stopped his truck in the 
middle of the road, and 
ran across to check on the 
first truck

At that time. Keith, 
driving a green Interna
tional truck, ran into the 
rear end of Miller's truck, 
killing Keith Instantly 
His body was thrown out 
of the truck, but the truck 
continued on west and 
ran ewer Miller, dragging

brakes His truck jack
knifed and ran over 
Keith's body, and then 
hit the first truck (the 
Transcoml,

Miller was taken to 
Shamrock Hospital by 
private vehicle, and then 
transferred to Amarillo to 
St Anthony's Hospital by 
the Med Evac helicopter

Traffic was backed up 
for several miles while 
officials cleared the road, 
according to investigat
ing officer, Department 
of Public Safety trooper 
John Holland

A  series of m inor 
wrecks were reported 
near McLean during the 
two snow storms of last 
week by DPS trooper Ron 
Shank On Feb 1. at 1:15 
a m .. 18  miles east of 
McLean on I 40, Steven 
Earl Rackley of Musko 
gee. Okla driving a 1979 
cabover truck, lost di
rectional control of his 
vehicle and jackknifed 
The tractor came to rest 
on the right shoulder, 
facing cast, and the trail
er was sitting across both 
west bound lanes The 
accident occurred during 
a blowing snow storm

Later that day at 11 
a m  . 2 5  miles cast of 
Alanreed, Lewis Sowards 
of Moore. Okla. driving a 
1978 cabover truck, lost

Date High Low his body about 225 feet control on the icy road.

2 1 8 3 28 19 before the truck came to and his truck jackknifed.

2 2 8 3 34 22 rest This truck jack and came to rest off the

2 3 8 3 29 13 knifed and blocked the road to the left

2 4 83 28 21 entire roadway At 3 40 p m that day.

2 5 8 3 34 27 Don Harvie Kimes of 1 9  miles west of Me

¿ 6  83 32 20 Alma. A r t z , driving a Lean, a 1979 Ford truck.

2 7 83 32 13 1981 Peterbllt truck, saw driven by Rodney Clem

Precip lot week 
Snow 1 2 W  ■ 1 25

•

Ketth hit Miller s truck 
Kimes lost control of his 
truck after he hit the

ens of Langley A ir Force 
Base. Virginia, slid on 
the ice into the rear of a

Texas Highway Depart 
ment truck The state 
truck, driven by Thomas 
D Wall of Groom, was 
sitting parked in the left 
lane of travel, facing 
east The Ford slid Into 
the rear of the state ve 
hide No injuries were 
reported at the time 

At 5' 15 p m that same 
day. 2 miles east of 
McLean. Richard Crudg

ington of Hurst, driving a 
1981 truck, lost direction 
al control on the icy road 
went off the paved part of 
the road way to the left 
hit the soft dirt, and cam / 
to rest in the median 
The trailer overturned.

On Feb 2, at 4 a m . 
5 4 miles vest of Alan 
reed on I 40. James Del 
lenbaugh of Yukon. Ok 
la., lost control on the 
snow packed roads and 
hit soft dirt The cabover 
truck he was driving 
turned over on its side 
He was not Injured 

At 11 45 a m .  19 
miles west of McLean on 
1-40, John Alvin Batten 
of Spiro, Okla , driving a 
1981 W h ite  cabover 
truck, lost control of his

Volleyball 
Association 
Will Meet

The McLean Volley 
ball Association will or 
gantze for the year In a 
meeting Sunday after 
noon al 2 p m  in the 
Hospitality Room of the 
American National Bank 
Officers will be elected 
Anyone interested in vol
leyball should attend the 
meeting

vehicle and lackknifed in 
front of a 1974 Ford truck 
driven by Edward J Rov 
sak of Brooklyn. Mich 

On Feb 3 at 7 15 p m

Douglas Reeves of Le- 
fords, driving a 1969 
Chevrolet pickup. 6 7 
miles north of McLean, 
ran into a six year old 
horse The horse was

killed in the accident It 
was the property of Bill 
Beck of McLean Ex 
tensive damage was done 
to the front of the pickup

Code, article 23 18. the 
board has set the election
to fill the unexpired term 
of Larry Mayo, a board 
member who resigned 
after he moved out of the
district

The term of office for 
the board m em ber 
elected will end March 
31. 1984 School ad
ministrator Billy Bob A d 
ams said that the Alan 
reed Board had changed 
to a five-member board 
last year, and would not 

See SCH O O L. Page 2

Wayne Bybee Files For Mayor's Job
A  second candidate 

has filed for the office of 
McLean City mayor 
Wayne Bybee filed for 
the office Monday He 
joins F Jake Hess, who 
filed for the office last 
week, according to City 
secretary Stella Lee In

cumbent mayor Sam 
Haynes has announced 
that he will not seek 
re election

Two off ices are open on 
the McLean City Council, 
but no candidates have 
filed Councilm en
Charles Milam and Dale

Glass will not seek re 
election, according to in
f o r m a t io n  r e le a s e d  
earlier

The final filing date for 
the April 2 election will 
be March 2 Absentee 
voting will begin March

14 and end March 29 
In addition to the City 

election, three school 
board members will be 
chosen in a school elec 
tion the same day The 
terms of Jim  Allison. J 
C McAnear. and Lloyd 
Hunt are expiring
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T H E  M O S T ORIGINAL snow sculpture during the 
recent snowfall hoe to be this snowboy and hts

‘r i  r >,.r: 1‘srV'
front of the home af Mr and Mfb. H I»«  oyom .
I Photo bv Lindo Hoynesl
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OPINIONS
views ake w ¡tints by u s d  a haynes inless 
OTHFKWISt  NOTED IF YOU HAVE AS omiOS ON 
ANY CVK KENT SEBJEL7 WE WELCOME YOLK SICS ED 
LEULKS

Will Anyone Come Forward To Run 
For School Board Or City Council?

Will the McLean school board and the McLean 

city council be dissolved for lack of interest1 

Legally. I suppose that is impossible But every 

two years, when the filing period opens for 

candidates for those boards we wonder if any 

public spirited cituens will step forward willing to 

do their share

To run for one of the three positions open on the 

McLean School Board, you must be a registered 

voter. and you must reside in the school district 

To  run for one of two positions on the McLean 

City Council, you must be a registered voter, and 

you must live within the city limits of McLean 

The "running" is the easy part To serve on one 

of those board, you must be willing to volunteer 

your time for meetings conferences, and phone 

calls from your constituents You must be willing 

to study and learn about new laws affecting the 

governing body You must be able to listen to 

complaints about problems that are not your fault, 

and hold your temper when you are upbraided by 

the com plainer*

You must be interested in helping your fellow 

man by maintaining these boards as examples of 

integrity and honesty You must be able to 

withstand the stress of making tough decisions, 

and you must not expect to hear a "thank you" 

from the people you have worked so hard to serve 

Why then would anyone volunteer for such a 

ob ’ We hope that those who come forward will do 

so because of a desire to serve to promote the best 

interests of our town and school and to take part in 

the democratic process

If you have never thought that you had the talent 

to serve on one of these board, think again If you 

are willing to serve willing to learn, and willing to 

stand up for what you think is right, you may be the 

perfect candidate Think about it

IT was Owy SOME
VALENTINE'S CANDY,. 
HOW hAS I TO KNOW  

5HE JUST JOINED

WILL I NEVER 
M EET A MAN WHO

R E A l l Y ^ ^
CARES? <¥4 m

DISTAFF Continued From Page 1

lers were headed to Cal 
iforma. pulling a horse 
trailer with a thorough 
brad horse In it They 
were taking the horse to 
Los Angeles to race As 
we sat and visited. I kept 
thinking that ona of the 
women looked very fa 
miliar, and we finally 
begin com paring life 
stories I learned that 
she and I had attended 
college at Southwestern

at the same time, and 
that her roommate was a 
friend of mine W e had 
an interesting time catch 
ing up on the last few 
years and all the changes 
in our lives

The following night we 
received another call 
from stranded travellers 
and this couple turned 
out to be people who had 
lived next door to Sam's

Sen a tor  B ill Sarpaiius

V HITE SETS
A U S TIN  -  Governor 

Mark White recently lokl 
the nxth legislature ttul hr 
has been hearing voices -  
> our voices

As he explained in his 
Stele ol the Mate address, 
the voices have come from 
overcrowded school rooms, 
unemployed larmworkers 
and laborers, victims of 
crime, taxpayers and many 
others

>ou have not been shy 
ahoul telling us what you 
wanl -  sale streets, quality 
sc hools , reasonable utility 
rates, fair and open govern
ment, decent |oh opportun
ities and a fair profit for 
your good* and services

We believe your expecta
tions are reasonable, and we 
are encouraged by While's 
positive approach to the 
problems at hand

The new governor says 
education is hu Tint 
priority In fact, hr has 
even declared teacher 
salaries an emergency issue 
so the legislature will con
sider il first

In Ihc past, education has 
hern at the end of the line, 
taking whatever "leftover 
funds" if could get This 
session. it looks like 
education may get one of 
the first slices of the pie

We think that's important 
when you consider that the 
population of Texas has in- 
created more than 25 per
cent in the last decade E x 
perts say that the state 
should maintain an annual 5 
percent increase in the 
number of new teachers to 
keep up with the number of 
students enrolling in Tesas 
schools Unfortunately. the

R ep orts

PRIORITIES
slate has seen a deer roe of 
T percent instead, as those 
who might have hreome 
teachers accept higher
paying )obs in businesa and 
industry. That »disturbing 
news, and we are well aware 
that the steps we lake lodav 
toward improving rducali -i 
may well dete<mine the 
success or failure ol our 
future

Governor Wh te was also 
positive m his altitude 
toward agriculture he 
realite lhal not all agn 
culture problems can be 
lolved by the slate How
ever. we can do more, and 
While addressed (hat eery 
issue

The governor indicated his 
willingness lo work with 
various commodity assnua 
Hons He said he wanlc to 
promote on s stale level 
more foreign markets lor 
Tesas agricultural produ-is 
as well as allocate more 
stale money for agricultural 
research and development 
He further supports in 
creased emphasis on water 
recovery technology

Thai certainly sounds like 
good news for our dtslricl 
In addition, Governor White 
promised lo work with both 
the Legislature and you by 
mainlaimng an open, res
ponsive and courteous *<j. 
minislration

Along those same lines we 
wanl to he accemble to 
you Please let us know 
whal your priorities are and 
which stale programs art 
most important to you 
Write lo Sen Bill Sarpaiius 
P O  Bos 12068. Austin 
Tesas 7|7| |

O n Your Payroll
SENATOR BILL SA RPALIUS P O  B o . i 20*8 
Austin. Texas 78711 or P 0  Box 792* Amarillo. 
Texas 79101. or coll 512/475 3222 
REPRESENTATIVE FOSTER WHALEY. Texas 
Host * ol Representatives. P O Box 2910. Austin 
Te os 787*9 or coll 1/900 692 1389 
REPRESENTATIVE JACK HIGHTOWER l*h  
C(strict Room 23*8 Rayburn Building. Washing 

ton. D C 20515
SENATOR LLOYD M  BENTSEN. Room 240 
Rutooll Building. Washington. D C 20510 
SENATOR JOHN TOWER. Room 142. Rutooll 
p k t in o  Wtthiaotan. D.C. 2U1Q--------------- --------------

parents 40 years ago' 
After our experience. I 

wondered how many 
other such examples of 

what a small world It 
is'" had occurred during 
the snow storm 

eee

Although the snow 
did give u t a change. I 
think everyone was glad 
to see tome melting 
Tuesday Several of ut 
compared stories of the 
symptoms of "cabin fev 
t r "  and found that we 
had reacted similarly to

five days of confinement 
in the house Our main 
symptom seemed to be 
an inordinate craving for 
chocolate, and a desire to 
sleep Those two factors 
added together caused 
several long faces at the 
N e w t office M onday 
morning when each of ut 
stepped on our trusty 
digital Kale 

Hopefully, as the snow 
begins to melt away, 
some of our extra inches 
will follow suit, but if we 
get snowed in again for 
five days ......

a r y

Credit Cards: H o w  Th e y  Began

In 1960. ■ couple of 
bright b u u n M  people cam* 
up with a concept dM lum l
to uvrrcomr thr hassle» of 
carrying cash and called it 
thr Dinrra Club card It n  
tahliahed mat an I credit for 
it* possessor and in a num 
brr of different ealabliah 
menta The beginninga were 
modest. There were only 
200 cardmembert that first 
yesr and a mere 28 reitau 
rsnta honoring the card 

Thirty two years later, 
over four million rardmem 
bera may use their cards in 
more than 660.000 eatab- 
liahmenu worldwide

At the beginning. Diner* 
d u b  waa "the only game in 
town" but iU  aurcea* made 
imitation ineviuble Credit 
card* proliferated It aretned 
that anyone with a product 
or aervice to aell iiaued a 
credit card

Then the rlaaaic "thin 
ning out" proceaa began 
The weak card* folded and 
thr viable oner remained 
Diner* Club was among the 
aurvivor*

About a year and a half 
ago. Citicorp, one of the 
world's largest and moat 
prestigious financial service* 
insUtutions, acquired Diner*
Club

Over 25.000 new eatab 
liahmenu have been signed, 
according to Herbert H 
Myers, senior rice president 
in charge of Establishment 
Marketing and Sales

" We re concentrated on 
offering our rardmem bera

the widest range ot realau 
ranU. hotel*, motets and 
retail store* from which
to choose." Myers says 
"F o r instance, we've recent
ly signed not only the pres 
ligious La Cdte Basque Kes 
Uurant in New York but 
the Kusty Scupper chain of 
popular restaurants"

In the retail area. Diners 
Club is honored by Bonwit 
Teller 1 Magnin and Saks— 
•ome of America'* premier 
specialty shops- as wrll as 
the 1.500 outlets of Radio 
Shark

“ It is this broad eatab 
liahment base that has con

tribuled to a doubling, in 
the last year, of the U  S 
corporation* whose employ 
res are issued the Diners 
Club card exclusively for 
their travel and entertain 
ment expenses." he said 
Recent corporate signings 
include IBM. United Tech 
nnlogifs. NCR. Proctor k 
Gamble. AllaUte Insurance 
and Federated Departme it 
Stores

It's no exaggeration, aayt 
Myera, that Diners Club 
changed the American way
of life.

SCHOOL-----
— Contlnuod From Page 1 

have had to have an elec 
tlon thli year if It had not 
been for the resignation

SUBSCRIBE TO

(M e lfliC e a n fle u M -
IN COUNTY RATE 812 per year 

OUTSIDE GRAY COUNTY 814 ptr year 
SPECIAL 9 MONTH STUDENT RATE 89

You can subscribe by mall by completing the form 
below and moiling with your chock or money order to 

THE McLEAN NEWS 
P O  DRAW ERH  

' McLEAN. T X  79057

N AM E. ~r— r -

ADDRESS t . - ........

I

CITY.------- r — --------------------------
I

S TA TE  _ _ 1 . _  ZIP CODE.

I ,  ■ 1 -  -

S e n a to r  
Lloyd  B en t sen

Watching 
Washington

The label unreliable is slapped on U.S. farmers in world 
trade markets.

It's not our farmers who arc unreliable, (hough You can count 
on them. The fault lies with the U .S  Government and the disrup
tive effects of its embargoes and threats of embargo.

This costs our farmers, the most efficient food producers in the 
world, their valuable export markets. They pay a very high price.

During fiscal 1982, for the first tune since l% 9 . the total value 
of U.S. agricultural exports declined, by a hefty 10.7 percent.

Our export markets have gone sour even as the Agriculture 
Department has been touting export sales ms the answer to our 
farmers' financial troubles And the blame lies with Slate Depart
ment "experts”  who have, down through the years, forced the 
American farmer to pay the hill for this nation's foreign policy.

For rsample, a 197) embargo on soybean exports to Japan 
spurred the Japanese into developing a thriving soybean industry 
in Brazil Before, the U.S. soybeans had comprised more than 90 
percent of world soybean trade. Brazil now holds a major part of 
the world market.

Before the 1980 embargo on grain sales to Russia, the U.S. had 
70 percent of the Russian market We now have W  percent.

The Administration's refusal last year to negotiate a long-term 
grain agreement with Russia amounts to a "defacto embargo" 
and will continue to place a great strain on U.S. farmers.

Time after time il has been vividly demonstrated that 
agricultural embargoes don't work. I have consistently opposed 
them no matter which President, Democrat or Republican, has 
suggested them.

In an effort to help our farmers. I introduced a bill last 
September that would at least give them a chance to prepare for 
any future embargoes.

My bill guaranteed that for nine months after an embargo is 
declared, export contracts signed before the embargo would still 
he honored.

This aaivctitv of contract pvovition mean* that, in moat cases.
an embargo would not go into effect for 270 days after it is 
declared. It gives a needed period of grace that will make (he 
United States a more reliable supplier of farm goods in the eyes of 
our customers in foreign countries.

I am pleased lo report lhal my proposal was included in a bill 
recently signed into law by the President.

Although this hill won't get rid of embargoes, it is a big step in 
the right direction. Guaranteeing our export contracts will allow 
more aggressive marketing of U.S. farm products and will combat 
our reputation as an "unreliable supplier."

PAMPA RAPE CRISIS 
CENTER 

CALL 665-3721 
24 hours

I
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Sherrod, Kramer Named Outstanding Women
The Board of Advi 

•°rs for the Outstanding 
Young Women of Ameri 

Awards Program an 
nounced this week that 
Sfxrry Glass Kramer of 
S k t lly t o w n  a n d  
Geotgenia Brown Sher 
rod of Odessa have been 
•elscted for incluaton in 
th« 1982 edition of Out 
»landing Young Women 
of America

Th* program is de 
•lgn*d to honor and en 
courage e x ce p tio n a l 
young women between 
th* ages of 21 and 36 who 
have distinguished them

selves in their homes, 
their professions and 
their communities Ac 
complishments such as 
these are the result of 
dedication, service, and 
leadership

The women named, a- 
long with approximately 
23.000 fellow Outstand 
mg Young Women from 
across the United States, 
will be presented in the 
prestigious annual a 
wards volume In ad 
dition. they are now be 
ing considered for one of 
the fifty one state awards 
to be presented to those

women who have made 
the most noteworthy con 
tributions in their indi 
vidual states 

Mrs Kramer is the 
daughter of M r and Mrs 
Dale Glass of McLean 
M rs Sherrod is the 
daughter-in law of Mr 
and Mrs Bob Sherrod of 
McLean

Happy Valentine s 
Day 

To  The
Best Parents Ever 
Rosie Lee. Billie. 
James Barbara

C i_____ c

Quotable Quotes

PANHANDLE S TA TE  U N IVERSITY students have 
recently returned from the Sunlight Ski Area at 
G lenuood Springs. Colorado The group of 48 was 
enrolled in HPER 2011 Skiing They received 
instruction based on their ability level The ski 
class is a yearly event for the PSU students Those 
Texas Panhandle students taking the ski class

were, front row left to right Kathy Woolsey. 
Stratford. Cindy Miller. Groom. Trocy Adams. 
Amarillo, and Rhonda Slaughter. Perryton Back 
row left to right Frank Craig. Sunray, Matt 
Crowley, E l Paso. Tom Eck. McLean. Jim Cabbell. 
Quail, and Darrell Dowd. Quitaque {Photo 
Courtesy of Panhandle State University )

M

LIBRARY 
NOTES

h i

Golf My Way
Jack Nicklaus 

with Ken Bowden 
This new book by the 

generally acknowledged 
“ King of Golf,”  will no 
doubt be a best seller all 
over the world, as golf 
fanatics attempt to learn 
the secrets which have 
made Jack Nicklaus the 
foremost golfer of our 
time

T o m m y  A r m o u r 's  
How to Play Your Best

Golf All the T im e ,”  and 
Ben H o g a n ’ s "P o w e r 
G o lf "  have been the two 
recognized classics of 
golf instruction, and this 
new offering by Nicklaus 
will no doubt be the third 
of the extremely popular 
and used books on the 
subject

Three previous books 
have been offered with 
Nicklaus's name affixed, 
but this will be the only 
one which covers the en

tire technique of his 
game from A  to Z. and 
even presents the schol

arly dedication he brings 
to his game, including 
portions of the book 
which will surprise those 
of us who have read other 
golf instruction books

Ken Bowden collabor 
ated in making the writ 
ing of the manuscript 
professionally graceful.

illustrations, which are in 
two and four colors, were 
outlined, dictated, re
viewed and re checked by 
Nicklaus himself

Jack Nicklaus feels that 
this book is his personal 
testament and an effort to 
repay to golf something 
of what the game has 
done for him. and we

Put not your trust in 
money, but put your 
money in turst 

Oliver Wendell Fiolmes 
Deeds, not stones, are 

the true moments of the 
great

John L Motley 
What's in a name7 

That which we call a rose 
by any other name would 
smell as sweet

William Shakespear 
Nature creates ability, 

luck provides it with op 
portuntty

Francois de la Roche 
foucauld 

A newspaper should be 
the maximum of infor 
mation. and the mini

mum of comment
Richard Cobden 

The foolish and the 
dead alone never change 
their opinions

James Russell Lowell 
An optimist is a man 

who has never had much 
experience

Don Marquis 
We never know the 

love of the parent till we 
become parents our
selves

Henry Ward Beecher 
The passions are like

fire, useful in a thousand 
ways and dangerous only 
in one. through their 
excess

Christian Nestell Bovee

Little Valentine

Vick Back Dies February 4

Loose Marbles
by Lisa Potman

golfers who have access 
to the publication, will no 
doubt be the ones to 
benefit “ Golf My W a y" 
is now available at Lovett 
Memorial Library

A  H O U S E W IF E 'S  L A M E N T  O N  V A L E N T IN E 'S  D A Y

Saint Valentine, you dirty louse.
You’ve never once been to my house 

You've never showered me with candy, 

furs or diamonds, nothing dandy

You've never even sent me cards 

with love and kisses, nor regards 

No posies came from you to me 

No poems, odes, nor rhymes I see

Just what is it with you. St Val?

Can't you decipher a true pal7 
Don't you know that my love's true?

See how my heart yearns for you?

Help me. sweet Saint Valentine 

Let me know that I am thine 
Just give me a little something 

(Robies, sable- -some such dumb thing )

Just to let me know you re zealous 
(And to make my girlfriends jealous!)

Send me one nice little bauble 

or some chocolate I could gobble

but every word of the 
incredibly specific golf 
instruction and every de 
tail of the brilliant 70 odd 
page and double spread

Renowned Author Will Speak 
At Canyon Luncheon In April

Colette Dowling, au

Victor Spencer (Vick) 
Bat i- died Feb 4 at 6 20 
p m  in St Anthony's 
Hospital in Amarillo

Services were Monday 
at 1 p m in the McLean 
Church of Christ Of 
ficiating were David 
Fultz minister of Lefors 
Church of Christ, and 
AKen Green minister of 
the McLean Church of

Christ
Back was born in Anna 

Feb 25. 1900 He moved 
to McLean from Anna in 
1905 Fie worked as a 
ran« h hand, and retired 
from the Amarillo Air 
Force Base He was a 
veteran of World War II

Survivors include two 
brothers. Johnny Back of 
Dumas and Jack Back of 
Pampa

Nicole LeAnn Mason 
Daughter of Eldon ¿i Sherry Mason 

granddaughter of Wesley & Jody Swaner

thor of the best seller The 
Cinderella Complex will 
speak in Canyon April 16 
at the West Texas State 
University Dining Hall 
under the s|X>nsorship of 
the Returning Student 
Program Her topic will 
be "W om en Aware 

A  graduate of Trinity, a 
Catholic women's college 
in Washington. D C . and 
a 1958 g uest editor for

McLEAN BRIEFS

Mademoiselle Magazine. 
Colette Dowling has been 
w r it in g  c o m p e llin g ly  
about women's issues for 
many years Part per 
sonal. part reportonal 
her pieces have always 
brought huge quantities 
of reader mail to the 
magazines that publish 
them Harper 's. The New 
York Times Magazine 
\’»ui Vrtrk and Redbook

BUY
YOUR OWN  
TELEPHONE!

DESK PHONES 
WALL PHONES. 

CORDLESS PHONES

, f> 6*

Y O U L L  FIND THE BEST A T

WILLIAMS APPUANCES
218 N Mam McLean Texas 

779 2351

G O L D IE ’S P IZ Z A
779 8893 lLeft at LightJ McLean. Texas

H O M EM AD E PIZZA
SUBM ARINE SANDW ICHES COFFEE

SALAD TEA
CHILI COKES

SPAGHETTI DR PEPPERS
GARLIC TOAST

TA K E  O U T  ORDERS TO O '
CALL 779 8893

GOLDIE S PIZZA  
IJ  O F F  W ITH  COUPON  

O N D ELUXE PIZZAS

COUPON GOOD FE B  12.13.14

l l t l t i m t l t l U l t é i l D t l f l M t t i t t t f t t U t i t l t t M r
r  » e •

Billy Bob Adams was 
scheduled to enter an 
Amarillo hospital Wed
nesday to undergo tests 

• • •

Ann Pierce has been a 
patient at High Plains 
Baptist where she under
went surgery last week

• t I
The Beta Sigma Phi

M r and Mrs J  I 
Martindale and M r and 
Mrs Cliff Jones visited 
Mrs Jones in the nursing
home Sunday 

• • •
Lucille Cullison re 

turned home from St 
Anthony's Flospital last 
Wednesday

Public Notice Aviso Publico
In order to implement prior orders of the Pub

ic  Utility Commission of Texas in Docket No 
3957 notice is hereby given of Southwestern 
Bell s proposal to implement a new schedule of 
intrastate long distance rates effective April 1, 
1983 unless otherwise determined by the 
Commission

It«  expected that the proposed rate schedule 
will not increase the com pany's net intra
state revenues but rather the increased rates 
will offset increased settlements paid to certain 
other telephone companies

A complete copy of the new rate schedule is 
on file with the Public Utility Commission at 
Austin Texas and is available for inspection m 
each of the company s public business offices 

in Texas *

Notice to Customers of 
Other Telephone Companies

Changes m intrastate long distance rates 
would also affect customers of other telephone 
companies because such companies provide 
intrastate long distance service m accordance 
with rates specified m Southwestern Bell's 

taritfs

Southwestern Bell, con el objeto de cumplir 
con el decreto previo del Public Utility Com mis
sion (Com isión de Servicios Públicos) del 
Estado de Texas Acta No 3957, por la pres 
ente hace saber su intención de establecer un 
nuevo arancel de tarifas para servicio intraesta 
tai de larga distancia con vigencia a partir del 
lo  de abni de 1983 a menos que la Comisión 
haga otra determinación 

Se espera que el nuevo arancel de tarifas 
que Southwestern Bell se propone estable 
cer no aumentará sus ingresos netos mtra 
estatales sino que servirá para compensar el 
aumento de los aiustes que se les paga a 
algunas otras compartías de telefono 

Une copia completa del nuevo arancel de 
tarifas se ha archivado en las of temas del Public 
Utility Com mission (Com isión de Servicios 
Públicos) en Austin Texas y esta disponible 
para inspección publica en todas nuestras 
oficinas en el Estado de Texas

Aviso a los Clientes de 
Otras Compañías de Teléfono

Cambios en las tantas para servicio mtra 
estatal de larga distancia también afectarían a 
citantes de otras compartías de telefono porque 
dichas compartías proveen servicio mtraestatal 
de larga distancia en conformidad a tantas 
especificadas por Southwestern Bed

Southwestern Bel ■ p j

'0 f * • # 1 # t  e*
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Roxie Littlefield Karen Wilson Micheli*' Nobles Sharia Todd Wendy Kniffen
Sponsored By Sponsored By Spons* red By Sponsored By Sponsored By

Foshee sTexaco Smitherman Tax Service B&B 7 urbine Mullanax Men's Store Parson 's Drug

Jana Harris 
Sponsored By 

American National Bank

Anna Jean Lamb 
Sponsored By

Johnnie Mertel s Boot Shop

Melanie Billingsley 
Spons. n'd By 

McLean Hardware

Kristie Thompson 
Sponsored By 
Jake Hess II

Patricia Rodgers 
Sponsored By 

Corinne s Style Shop

Diane Connors 
Sponsored By 

Puckett's Grocery

Amber Kingston 
Sponsored By

McLean Junior Fire Department

M ISS  M cLEAN  
B EA U T Y  PAGE AN T

SATURDAY , 
FEBRUARY 12

7 p.m.

M cLEA N  HIGH SCHOOL  
AUDITORIUM

Tracie Beck 
Sponsored By 

Hambright's Cabinet Shop

Vicki Armbrister 
Sponsored By 

Todd Smith Kennels

Judy Stewart 
Sponsored By 
McLean News

Sherry McLain 
Sponsored By 

Lamb Funeral Home

Lee Ann Tate 
Sponsored By 

Pioneer Keal Estate

Candi Carpenter 
Sponsored By 

McLean Cattle Company

Eva Anderson 
Sponsored By 

Cowboy Drive In

Gina Gardner 
Sponsored By 

Jane Simpson Agency

Teresa Woods 
Sponsored By 

Woods Veterinary Clinic

Stefanie Houdyshell
Sponsored By

McLean bolt'* Clut*

Stacie Smith 
Sponsored By 

McLean Variety

Wendy McDowell 
Sponsored By 

Alberta's Beauty Shop
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Nursing Center News
Sunday Gib Welch 

was here to sing and play 
hit guitar. Bob Ford 
danced with Etoylc Best 
In the afternoon Brother 
Archie Cooper was here 
to conduct church ser
vices

Monday morning our 
residents started making 
their valentines Our

volunteer helper was 
Greta Thompson In the 
•fternoon residents play 
mg Bingo were Maggie 
Morris, Ethel Meador. 
Annie Eudey, Leon 
Burch, Ruby Bidwell. Bill 
Shaffer. Earl Tolleson, 
Lula Sheegog. Lona 
Jones, Kittle Hessey and 
Alma Fandal Our help 
*rs were Bertha Smith, 
Juanita Sm ith, Loree

Barker. Ruby Boyd and 
Mildred Giesler

• a a

Tuesday morning resi
dents making valentines 
were Leon Burch, Earl 
Tolleson. P L  Ledger- 
wood, Bob Ford, A  L 
Welch, Drucie Dwyer, 
A lm a  Fandal, Lona 
Jones. Lula Sheegog, 
Annie Eudey and Kittie 
Hessey Those assisting 
were Betty Lowe and

/n The Kitchen
teLtate

JUDGES A TTE N D  SEM INAR 145 justices of the 
peace attended a 40 hour Texas Justice of the 
Peace Training Center seminar Jan 9 14 in 
Huntsville Among the judges attending were, left 
to right, Harold Tippie of Fentress. Caldwell 
County. Precinct 3, R C  Parker of McLean, Gray 
County, Precinct 4, Place 1. Sharion Harper of 
SJcellytouin, Carson County. Precinct 6, Place 1: 
and W  W  Love lad y of Clarendon, Donley County, 
Precinct 2. Place 1 (S W T  News Service Photol

Homemaker News
by Donna Brauchi

F e b ru a ry  is Potato 
Lover's Month! Potatoes 
are American's favorite 
vegetable They are also 
one of the most versatile 
vegetables around great 
for breakfast, lunch, din
ner. and snacks

N u tritio n  wise, pota 
toes provide good nutri
tional return for the cal 
ories A  medium size 
potato (one third pound 
or 50 grams) has only 
about 100calories F o ra  
real potato lover, a me 
dium size potato may not 
be enough of a good 
thing But even a 250 
gram (a little over Vi 
pound) has only about 
160 calories The potato 
is a good nutrition source 
providing 35 percent of 
the U  S R D A ^ y u A p u n  
C . 20 pescant JpV ltam in  
B6. and 10 percent of 
Niacin and Iron In ad 
dition, potatoes are a 
good form of complex 
carbohydrates that are 
the body's prim ary 
source for fuel for ener 
gy. And believe it or not. 
potatoes are virtually fat 
free

To help you celebrate 
Potato Lover s Month, 
here are some serving 
suggestions for you

Serve an entree that is 
just pennies per serving 
on Feb 12, Lincoln's 
Birthday T ry  Hot Dig 
gety Dogs frankfurters 
served in fluffy baked 
potatoes with a blanket of 
cheese

On Valentines Day. 
serve someone you love 
this elegant hor 
d 'o e u vre : top halved 
cooked little potatoes 
with a dollop of sour 
cream and a sprinkling of 
your favorite chopped 
vegetable

O n  W a s h i n g t o n 's  
birthday, remember the 
traditional baked potato 
with only 100 calories 
Top it with chive spiked 
cottage cheese or yogurt 
to keep calories low

For those rippy winter 
days try Potato Hand 
Warmers that heat the 
tummies too' Split open 
the end of a hot potato, 
stuff with a wedge of 
cheddar cheese W rap in 
a paper napkin for great 
eating out of hand

Declare a French Fry 
Day For a spicy taste 
change, blend grated 
cheese, salt, spicy chill 
powder and red cayenne

pepper and shake over 
homemade fries

For an unusual salad, 
skewer cooked potato 
chunks with cherry toma 
toes and zucchini slices 
Drizzle with a spicy. 10 
calorie dressing if de 
sired

Potato skins are all the 
rage Halve baked po 
tatoes lengthwise, scoop 
out potato leaving Vs inch 
of potato skins Brush 
skins with oil. season to 
taste Bake at 475 de 
grees F 15 to 20 minutes 
until crisp and browned 
around edges Top with 
cheese, bacon or sour 
cream

Pizza potatoes are a 
cinch Start with pro 
cessed hashed browns 
Cook according to direc 
(y>ns then, top with sea 
aoned tomato sauce, 
cheese, and favorite pizza 
toppings Slip under the 
broiler to heat through

Combine diced cooked 
potatoes with crisp ten 
der broccoli flowerets 
Heat Italian style salad 
dressing and toss with 
the hot vegetables for a 
zesty side dish

Launch a couple of 
fried or poached eggs on 
a raft of crisp hash 
browns Dust with 
grated Parmensan cheese 
and serve with spicy sau 
sage links

Mix leftover mashed 
potatoes and a vinai 
grette seasoned with 
herbs, mustard and black 
pepper Serve as a sa
vory dip for crunchy raw 
vegetable chunks

Next time you’re hav 
ing boiled potatoes, add a 
squeeze of lemon or lime 
before serving them

No wonder we're cele 
brating potato lovers' 
month, because potatoes 
are good nutrition wise 
and budget wise! SO 
potato lover's enjoy
yourself

Educational programs 
conducted by the Texas 
A gricu ltu ra l Extension 
Service serve people of 
all ages regardless of 
socioeconomic level,
ages, regardless of socio
economic level, race, col 
or. sex. religion, hand! 
cap or national origin

What better way to 
pass the time when 
you’re snowed in than by 
cooking some old favorite 
recipes? I spent one 
morning of our recent 
blizzard going through 
my recipe file to see if 
there were any wonder
ful dishes that I had not 
shared with you Around 
our house. I tend to cook 
a favorite dish until w e’re 
tired of it and then I put it 
back and sometimes for
get it Here are three 
such recipes that were 
favorites of ours a few 
years ’ago. and will be 
again

Green Enchilladas 
1 can cream of chicken

soup

1 can cream of mush 
room soup

1 lg can condensed
milk

1 can chopped green
chiles

2 cans boned chicken
2 pkg tortillas (dip in 

hot grease and drain)
1 lb velveeta cheese
In sauce pan. combine 

soup, milk arid chiles 
Heal slowly, when hot. 
melt ‘/i of cheese in soup 
mixture Add chicken 
In large baking dish put 
layer of tortillas (torn) 
and cover with layer of 
soup cheese m ixture > 
Then add another layor of 
tortillas, then soup until 
all is used Cover top 
with grated cheese Cov 
er baking dish with foil

IT S THE MOSTI By Candac* l  ■•Saimin 
North Amor .cot Pr«cit Syndicat*

The moot popular 
place to place advertise 
m enta la in the news 
paper U S newapaperx aold 

more advorila 
mu laat year 

y T  than did tele
vi non and ra 

B  dio combined 
Itera than a 

_  V ” " ^  quarter of all 
Lieberman ads run ap

peared in newspapers.
• a a

a a a
For moat people adver 

tom* seen in newspapers is 
more lielirvalile than adver 
tiain* seen anywhere else, 
polls show

Halley’i  Comet's spectacular 
tail is about 37 million 
milai Ion«.

and bake in 350 degree 
oven for 20 to 30 minutes 

Mexican Grits 
4 c boiling water 
1 c grits
Vi onion, chopped
1 can green chiles 
Vi lb cheese, grated 
Vi stick oleo
2 eggs, well beaten 
salt
garlic powder 
pepper
Cook grits according to 

directions on the box 
Combine all other mgre 
dients and pour into a 
well greased casserole 
Bake at 325 degrees for 
45 minutes to an hour 

Mexican Pitta 
Crust 2 c biscuit mix, 

lh  c cold water Mix 
with fork Knead 6 or 7 
times Roll out on heavily 
qreased pan 

Brown 1 lb ground 
beef Drain off fat Add 
VaC water. 3 T  chopped 
green chiles. 1 envelope 
taco seasoning mix 

Cook fifteen minutes 
Spread one 15Vi can 

refried beans on crust 
Top vith meat Bake at 
450 degrees for 20 min 
utes Top with 1 cup 
s h r e d d e d  c h e d d a r  
cheese Return to oven to 
melt (about 4 minutes)

Grace Hanner Hot cin
namon rolls were served 
by Isabelle Cousins In 
the afternoon we had our 
Birthday party for the 
month of January, those 
celebrating were Clara 
Smith, Ruth Kemp. Ethel 
Meador Frank Solomon 
and Boyd Reeves Our 
entertainment was fur 
nished by M r J  T  Trew 
and Lois Myers, along 
with one of our residents. 
M r A  L Welch playing 
his harmonica W e 
played “ Name Tha t 
Tune '' and the residents 
played their percussion 
instruments Ruby 
Cook did a recitation and 
sang a solo, " I ’m A  One 
Mans W oman’’ . Cake 
was furnished by Cecil 
Fields Corsages were 
furnished by Creed and 
Wanda Lamb Those

serving were Frankie 
Smith. Isabelle Cousins, 
Pauline Miller and Cecil 
Fields

• a •

Wednesday members 
of the Pentecostal Church 
were here for a Bible 
Study and returned 
Thursday for a Sing A  
Long

sss

Friday Martha Parker 
was here with her ex
ccllent movies• • •

The Thomas Nursing 
Center Ladies Auxiliary 
met Friday afternoon It 
was decided the ladies 
would meet at the Home 
February 9 at 10 a m to 
sort out the valentines, 
also to serve at the Val 
entires party scheduled 
for Saturday Feb 12 at 
2 30 p m

o o ©

FEBR UA R Y BIRTHDAYS A T  
THOM AS NURSING CEN TER  
LEON BURCH Feb 4. 1929 

JA NIE  P ITM AN  Feb 7. ¡899 
A LM A  W EAVER Feb 9. 1892 

OSCAR K EN N E Y  Feb 16. 1905

YOU ARE IN VITED  
TO  A

SEM INAR ON ALCOHOL ABUSE  
W EDNESDAY. M ARCH 2 

7 p m 
A T  TH E

U N ITED  M ETH O D IS T CHUR CH  
M cLEAN TEXAS

ALL FA M ILY  M EMBERS ARE IN V ITED  
TO H EA R  TER R Y HOCKENBERRY  

FROM  TH E
TEXAS COMMISSION ON ALCOHOLISM  

PRESENT FILMS AND  M A TER IAL  
CONCERNING THIS PROBLEM

p i

Mure people than ever 
before may be reading week 
ly newspapers thia year T o  
tal weekly circulation tops 
45 million

A c c e n t O n  H e a l t h
Icvjv Uc lull man I ol Health 
Ko bctl B r in t t c m ,  M 0 ., Com mission . -

Forty-two rabid i ats exposed 
more than three times as many 
Texans to rabies last year than 
5.16 rabid skunks reports the 
Texas Department of Health 

The danger of rabies in pets 
was pointed out by Dr Koy V 
McCasland. who said 120 per
sons were exposed to rallies tiy 
cats. In contrast, only -16 
humans were exjxised through 
i (intact with rabid skunks said 
Dr. McCasland. Chief u( the 
Bureau of Veterinary Public 
Health of the TD H  

If all the humans exposed to 
rabid cats during 1982 re
ceived post-exposure treat
ment. the coat would have ix*en 
some $60.000 —  $500 per per
son Almost 1.500 persons 
started the anti-rabies injection 
series last year using vaccine 
obtained through the Texas De
partment of Health 

The first defense against 
rabies, a virtual death sentence 
in humans, is the vaccination of 
all pets This is esfierinÜY true 
for dogs and cats, because they 
are closely associated with hu
mans and represent a muc h 
greater danger of rabies 
transmission to people

Even though state law re
quires annual rabies vacci
nation of dogs and cats, a much 
lower percentage of cata than 
dogs is actually vaccinated.

"This situation is unfor
tunate because cats, being 
predatory animals, are more 
likely to come in contact with

wild .inimai rabies." said Dr 
McCasland While dogs may la- 
< unfined by fence*, i als lire 
able to climb fences and range 
widely throughout a neigh 
Ixirhood

All pet owners are urged to 
have their i ats. as w ell as dogs, 
vai i mated against rabies. It 
not only protects the animal but 
also protei ts the pet owners, 
f r ie n d s , n e ig h b o rs , and 
relatives w ho may dime in con
tact with the pet

V W W W W W V W W W V I

H IG H  H E A TIN G  BILLS? 
CENTRAL H E A T  & AIR  

Reduce Bill by 20% 
Texas Energy 

Management Systems 
779 2143

Lef a Local Agent Help 
Handle Your Claims:

HosptalMlfon-Cancar 
M edicareSupplem ents-Burial

CAU.
Jorry Corbin

Oll SALB

h p -A rtit
MOTO«0“

^  msst g »«» i"<*

NON DETERGENT OIL 
10. 20.X . 40 WT 

915 PER CASE

TROP A R T1 C X W T  
921 PER CASE

66 20 OIL 
918 PER CASE

ATF FLUID DEXRON 11 A F 
918 PER C A S E

1 155 HD 40
92 50 PER GALLON PLUS BARREL
1155 NON DETERGENT JO WT 

U W P t R  GALLON PLUS B / U M E lCASH ONLY!
DALE’S

217 W 1st McLean feras
779 2181

M m i «

Seeking the right eombination 
for your investment needs?

The American National Bank in McLean I s  N o w  Offering Its Customers An Opportunity For
Increased Earnings 

On Investor-Type Accounts.

Investigate the Advantages Of Our New

McLEAN FUND
$2500 minimum deposit and balance required. 

Call Or Come By 
For Specific Details 
And Requirements

779-2461
AMERICAN NATIONAL BANK IN McLEAN

J
#  t I
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basketball !

C ttR F T T F  J F M  ANN R fC T wore* during the
McLean Phillip» game Monday night in McLean 
|Photo by Kathy Carfer|

See the last games of the 
season:
Tigers and Tigerettes 

At Claude Friday

Cubs and Cubettes 
At Miami Thursday 
At Groom Monday

•»r*t<

JO IN  THESE TIGER BOOSTERS IN SUPPORTING THE McLEAN TIGERS BY A TTEN D IN G  THE GAMES:

McLean Hardware

David Brown's 
Water Well Service

Parson's Rexall Drug

Judy's Alex

Corinne's Style Shop

Magee Ranch

Doctor Herefords
V J and Lata Mac He*a

Hambright's 
Building Supply

Gaiety's Cafe, 
Gas, A Grocery

Terry's Electric

McLean Cattle 
Company, Inc.

Ted A Sue Simmons

B A B  Turbine 
Engine Service

•Wayne. Sonia. Billy, and Vonda

Curry 's Processing 

Denworth Line Comp
Johnny & Joyce Maynct

Dairy Queen 

McLean Atlas Plumbing
Jerry Don Coot

Foshee's Texaco,

American National Bank 
in McLean

HaBum's 
Back hoe Service

Martinez Ranch

Johnnie A Colleen 
Mertel Boot Shop

Jane Simpson 
Insurance Agency

Thomas Nursing Center

Cowboy Drive In 

Bentley's Fertilixer

McLean Variety

L A P9 Chevron

Windom's 
Auto Supply

Haynas
Triangle Ranch

Sam 4  Thacker Hayna»

Barker Redi-Mix

McLean Veterinary Clinic 

Dixie Restaurant

Jerry Corbin Insurance

Puckett’s Grocery

iamb's Flower Shop

The Potpourri 
Gift Shop

Jake Hess II Family
Jake. Ida. Tree. Tanner, 

and Heather

City of McLean 

The M cUon News
I Inda. Llaa. Sam and Kathy

John Nash Texaco
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FOG H UN G  OVER the city Monday morning as the 
residents began to dig out from previous week's 
snow I Photo by Linda Hay net]

NEWS FROM YOUR COUNTY EXTENSION AGENT
by Joe VanZandt 

IRS Information Returns 
Penalties

Farmers, ranchers and 
others who made pay
ments last year in excess 
of $600 for services to 
individuals (other than 
employees) and partner
ships (but not corpora 
tions) must file certain 
information forms Fail 
ure to do so will result in 
increased penalties under 
the Tax Equity and Fiscal 
R e s p o n s ib i l i t y  A c t  
(TE F R A ) of 1982

Several different infor 
mation forms in the 1099 
series are used in filing 
these returns

Interest payments of 
$600 or more made for 
rents, royalties, prizes, 
awards and other pay
ments that are not for 
services should be made 
on Form 1099 M ISC 

For 1099 N E C  is for 
reporting payments of 
$600 or more for fees, 
commissions, prizes, a 
wards or any other com
pensation for services 
paid to persons who are 
non employees

The minimum penalty 
for failing to file the 
necessary inform ation 
returns without reason
able cause has been 
raised from $10 to $50 per 
failure to file

There is also a $50 
m inim um  penalty per 
failure to provide a tax
payer identification num
ber (Social Security or 
e m p lo ye r's  identifying 
number) to another per
son or to include the 
taxpayer identification 
number of another on 
documents such as re 
turns and statements 
filed with respect to oth 
ers

The Form 1099 series 
information returns are 
prepared on a calendar- 
year basis, with state 
ments due recipients by 
Jan 31 Copies of all 
Form 1099s along with a 
sum m ary sheet Form  
10% must be filed with 
the IRS by the last day of 
February

The Texas Agricultural 
Extension Service has a 
book called the •‘Finan
cial Record Book for the 
Agricultural Producer’’ 
which can help farmers 
and ranchers with their 
1099 reporting require
ments For Instance,

records of expenses such 
as machine hire, rent and 
contract labor should in
clude the income reap 
ient's name, address and 
taxpayer identification 
number

F u rthe r inform ation 
about the Form 1099 
series is available in

1982 Package X Infor 
mation Copies of Federal 
Tax Form s" I suggest 
you contact your CP A  or 
accountant for copies of 
these inform ation re 
turns. The main thing is 
to remember the Feb
ruary 28 deadline to IRS 
and get the returns to the 
recipients as soon as you 
can after obtaining their 
own taxpayer identifica
tion number
Estate Planning Seminar

A  two day Estate Plan 
ning Seminar will be Feb 
14 and 15 in Pampa at the 
Coronado Inn This is 
similar to the program 
held last year We heard 
m any nice comments 
about the value of the 
ideas and tax savings 
methods discussed

Dr Wayne Hayenga 
will present the program 
He is Extension Econo
mist and Project Group 
Supervisor in Farm M an
agement In addition, he 
is an attorney and has an 
excellent background to 
assist farmers, ranchers 
and agri business people 
in developing estate 
plans to save taxes He 
will give you several i- 
deas and methods to low 
er your estate tax burden 
The program will start at 
9 a m  and conclude 
around 4 30 p m each 
day

The registration fee is 
$10 which includes both 
noon meals, refresh
ments and materials, and 
can be paid at the door 
P re  r e g is t r a t i o n  is 
needed by February 11 
Please call 669 7429 or 
come by the County E x 
tension Office 
Crop Insurance A Way 
to Lower Production 
Risks

Production and finan
cial risks facing Texas 
farmers In 1983 take on 
greater significance dur
ing the current difficult 
times for agriculture

A  crop insurance pro 
gram is one means avail
able to farmers to coun
teract the production 
risks they face every

(••t «mi auro naan irr c»0*s
T H A N K  Y O U '

LARRY 1NGRUM
GRAY C0UMTY i ARM BUREAU

Ynmr Innuamr* *#«•

year
There is a cost for such 

crop protection, and each 
farmer will need to look 
at his particular situation 
to evaluate crop insur 
ance

The All Risk Crop In 
surance program is avail
able to provide some pro 
tection against reduced 
crop yields from natural 
causes The program al 
lows farmers to choose 
among three levels of 
coverage These are 
either 50 percent. 65 per 
cent or 75 percent of the 
yield established for their 
farm unit

In addition, farmers 
may choose among three 
levels of price protection 
for their insured crop 
For example, grain sot 
ghum producers in Texas 
may choose either $2/bu 
or $2 60 bu as the set 
tlement price for any loss 
in production

Many farmers have in 
dicated that the area 
yield established for a 
crop on their farm does 
not accurately reflect 
their production and thus 
the protection they would 
like to have The Indi
vidual Yield Coverage 
program addresses this 
concern Thus, a farmer 
with 3 years of verifiable 
production records may 
be eligible to have the 
yield coverage increased 
for his farm unit by 
certifying those records 
with the county Agricul
tural Stabilization and 
C o n s e rv a tio n  S e rv ic e  
(ASCS) office at least 15 
days before the insurance 
sales closing date

Crop insurance cover 
age will be increased for 
farmers participating in 
the recently announced

Paym ent in K in d  or 
"crop swap" program 
Yield coverage increase 
of 6 percent, 8 percent or 
10 percent will apply de 
pending upon the level of 
a farmer's participation 
in the Payment In Kind 
program These higher 
yield guarantees are ap 
plied with no increase in 
the crop insurance prem 
lum rate

To  participate in the 
All Risk Insurance pro
gram. a farmer must sign 
an application before the 
established deadline In 
the Texas Panhandle, 
South Plains and Rolling 
Plains, the deadline will 
be April 15

Farmers should contact 
their local All Risk crop 
insurance agent about 
yield guarantee and 
premium information for 
their farm unit

Since these factors 
vary for each individual 
situation, insurance is 
one risk management tool 
that farmers should care 
fully evaluate

To see what is right. 
and not to do it, Is want of 
courage, of principle

Confucius

10 YEARS A G O  
E M Bailey. Ed 

Funeral services for 
David (Dave) Hendcr 
son, 87. a resident of 
McLean since 1947, 
were held at 3 p m  
Friday in the First 
Baptist Church Rev 
Herman W  Bell, pas 
tor, and Rev Robert 
Brown, pastor of Me 
Lean United Methodist 
Church, officiated

t t t
Visiting M rs Birdie 

Golightly this week is 
her daughter. M rs 
Hazel Gantz of San
Antonio

Ttt

20 YEARS A G O  .
Jack Shelton, Ed 

Jerry G  Wood, son 
of Mr and Mrs R T  
Wood of McLean, is 
now serving in the 
U S Navy in Hawaii 
aboard the Pearl Har 
bor based USS Sav 
age Seaman Appren 
lice Wood, a former 
student at M cLean 
High School, reported 
aboard Savage on Jan 
22

ttt
Guests during the 

weekend of Mrs W  R 
Cooper. Mrs Susie 
Trout and Mrs Minnie 
Erwin were M r and 
Mrs James Fulton and 
son of Pampa. M r and 
Mrs Butch Pierce and 
son and M r and Mrs 
Mary Dutton of Ama 
riUo.

ttt
M r and Mrs E d 

ward Dwyer and child
ren visited the first of 
the week with his 
mother. Mrs John W  
Dwyer The Dwyers 
are moving from Can
yon to Commerce 
where he will enter

East Texas State Col
lege to work on his 
PhD

30 Y E A R S  AGO 
Lester Campbell. Ed

M r and Mrs W  C 
Simpson and Mrs Jim 
Simpson were Sunday 
guests in Wellington in

the home of Rufus 
Sweatt.

ttt
Ann Tarry attended 

a birthday party in 
Shamrock Sunday in 
honor of her cousin. 
Charlotte Campbell 

ttt
M r and Mrs Oran 

Back and son Johnnie 
Reed of Dumas, and 
Miss Mary Ann Back, 
student at A C C  in A b 
ilene. spent the week
end in the home of 
their parents. M r and 
M rs Johnnie Back 

ttt
M r and M rs Lester

Bailey and family of 
Goodnight were visit
ors In McLean M on
day

40 YEA R S  A G O  
T  A  Landers. Ed 

Miss Ruby Cook has 
accepted a position 
with the Pampa radio 
station and has two 
programs under her 
direction daily Miss 
Cook writes her own 
script and has com
plete charge of her 
programs

ttt
Miss Verna Rice has 

moved the M cLean 
Flower Shop to her 
home, where she will 
give the same prompt 
service on floral or 
ders

ttt
M r and Mrs Leo 

Gibson and son Rob 
ert, M rs George 
Humphreys and son. 
Jack, accompanied by 
Mrs C E  Hunt, went 
to Pampa Monday, the 
boys leaving for induc
tion into the armed 
forces

ttt
L lo y d  W h it f ie ld , 

ward school principal, 
had the misfortune to 
break a knee cap this 
week
50 YEA R S A G O  
T  A  Landers. Ed 

C O  Greene, man

7«?
(806) 779-2713 
(806) 779 2111

THE U LTIM A TE S K IN  TR EA TM EN T

Mary Lou Garrtam & 0  It at a Westbrook

Skin Care Consultants

McLean, Texas 79057

1132 S Hobart 
Pampa Texas 79065

Office Phone 665 2389 
Home Phone 666 4183

FOR YOUR 
CONVENIENCE  
THE COW BOY  
IS NO W  OPEN 

7 DAY S A  WEEK 
9 a.m.—8 p.rp.
COWBOY 
DRIVE IN

¡09 N Cedar
McLean Texas 779 7J15

ager of the R F  C 
work in McLean re
ports that for the week 
ending February 4. 
1933. 95 men were 
used in work in the 
cem etery, on the 
streets and the gravel 
ing of the street be 
tween the pavement on 
highway 66 and the 
grade school building 
Five ladies were used 
in the Red Cross sew 
ing The total pay roll- 
was $365 40 Of this 
amount $128 40 was 
paid in grocery orders 
and $237 in cash

ttt
The Sigma Gamma 

met Monday evening 
with Misses Turner 
and Kennedy as hos 
tesses. in the home of 
M r R L Appling 
Even though the in 
clement weather pre 
vented several mem 
bers from being pres 
ent, an interesting 
program was enjoyed 
The subject for the ev 
cning was “ Famous 
Women Musicians ”  
Each member present 
participated in the 
program  Special 
numbers were a piano 
solo by Jewel Shaw 
and a vocal duet by 
A lin e  M cC a rty  and 
Isabel Bailey Re 
freshments of cookies 
and punch were 
served

ttt
After extended dis 

cussion. Gray county 
com m issioners have 
fixed the maximum 
wage scale for the 
county at 30c pet hour 
for common labor, 
$4 00 a day for a man 
and two horses, $5 00 
a man and three 
horses, and $6 00 for a 
man and four horse 
team The maximum 
for expert bridge car 
penters was set at 50c 
pet hour

ttt
H e n ry  K in a rd  of 

Dalhart visited home 
folks here last week 
end
60 YEA R S  A G O  
T  A  Landers Ed

On Tuesday a Mr 
Keene of Dalhart. who 
has been working on 
the railroad here was 
in the section motor 
car when it ran off the 
rails, throwing him off 
and running over him. 
bruising and cutting 
him severeally The 
wounds were dressed 
here and the patient 
taken to Amarillo for 
treatment

t t t

M r and Mrs Joe 
Hindman and son re 
turned Tuesday from a 
visit with relatives in 
Mexico

ttt
Misses Vera Taylor 

and Julia Mae Barn 
hart and Oscar Castle 
berry of Alanreed at 
tended the show at 
McLean Friday night 

ttt
Mr and M rs J B 

Paschail left Tuesday 
for Breckenridge to 
visit relatives 

t t t
R O  D unklc. 

Leonard L Baxter and 
Miss Margaret Miller 
motored to Clarendon 
Sunday to meet Miss 
Ruth Alexander 
70 YEA R S  A G O  
A G Richardson Ed

Have you seen the 
new lights at the 
school building At 
tend the M o th e r's  
C lu b  entertainm ent 
next Friday night and 
see them Proceeds to 
go towards paying for 
them

ttt
F O U N D  some 

money in McLean 
Owner may have same 
by identifying and pay 
ing for this notice S 
A  Cousins

ML LIFE AGENCY INC INVITES YOU TO  AN IMPORTANT FREE SEMINAR

We  invite you to discover a remark
able retirement investment —  one 
that combines the advantage's of 
high interest rates tax deferral 
and the safety of pnnopal under 
insurance company sponsorship 

All three come with an ironclad 
guarantee Covering tax-deferred 
interest rates No market risk 
Return of principal Even lifetime 
income if you choose 

At this special seminar you II

learn how annuities work to make 
your retirement income grow faster 
And about their unusual flexibility -  
while your money accumulates, 
and after you start receiving 
payments

If you re concerned about future 
financial security for yourself and 
your family don t miss this seminar 
It s free but reservations are essen 
tial 1b make yours mail the coupon 
or call today

THE
IRONCLAD 

RETIREMENT PLAN- 
GUARANTEES YOU 

THE BEST 
OF THREE WORLDS

DATE Thursday February 10th TIM E 7 0 0  p m  
PLACE Pioneer W?st Museum 201 N Houston Shamrock 

SPEAKER: Kelly Forehand 

r --------------------------------------------------------------------------------------1
. M l i <  W  i k  W n t K  «O 'S  > Suar 11(1 XmarW TX TX101 .
| 0<*l «* , i A »»«. |
I f r n  * nairlad'imm am*** |
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CORSAGES. BUD VASES. 
GREEN PLANTS. TULIPS. HYACINTHS. 
SPRING BOUQUETS. ROSES. POTPOIURI

LAMB FLOWER SHOP

LAMB FLOWER SHOP
Mr Limn Ttrot

T H E  M c LE A N  N EW S  February 10. 1983 Pay« 8

American National Bank Begins Computer System February 1
Tha American Na 

tional Bank In McLean 
went on line" with its 
computer system Feb 1. 
culminating work which

began In November, ac 
cording to Roger Me 
Cracken. vice president 
of the McLean financial 
institution

The local bank began 
preparing for the conver 
sion to the computer sys 
tern last November when 
each customer received 
complimentary copies of

Cubettes Win Second Place personal checks with
the customer's new ac-

In Sham rock Tournament count number coded m
The new system requires

In the championshipThe McLean Junior 
High Cubettes beat 
Canadian after five over 
time» in the Shamrock 
Tournament last week to 
put the McLean girls in 
th« championship game 
Th« Cubettes had beaten 
Shamrock In the first 
gam« of the tourney by a 
score of 17 to 13 to get to 
the game with Canadian 

The final buzzer 
sounded at the Canadian 
game with the score tied 
at 19. and after five 
grueling overtimes the 
Cubettes won 30 to 27 
Jem Ann Rice led the 
McLean girls with 15 
points

game, the tired Cubettes 
faced Kelton. and fell 
behind 25 to 5 In the first 
half The McLean girls 
lost 36 to 15, to take 
second In the tourna
ment

The McLean boys lost 
to Shamrock 27 to 22 in 
the first game of the 
tournament, with Clint 
Herndon scoring 8 and 
Darren Johnson scoring 6 
for the Cubs. In the 
second game Wellington 
beat McLean 29 to 19. 
w ith D arren  Johnson 
scoring 10 points for the 
Cubs

. AVERSE B A C K  ASSIST A S T  vice president at 
th* American Suronu Bonk colli up an account

record on the CRT terminal at the bank which
became
Hovnes]

operational Feb 1 [Photo by Linda

Tigers, Tigerettes Beat Lefors Thursday BIRTHDAYS

McLean Junior High Teams 
Host Phillips Monday Night

The girls fell behind 20

The McLean High 
School Tigers and Tiger 
ettes hosted Lefors to two 
make up games Thurs

day night between snow 
storm» The Tigerettes 
trailed Lefors 6 to 2 at the 
end of the first yuarter.

SCHOOL MENUS
LUN CH

FR ID AY February 11 
Roast Beat Mashed 

Potatoes Green Beans 
Biow n Gravy. Efot Rolls 
W Butter Ik Honey 
M O N D A Y  February 14 

Hamburgers. Lettuce, 
tomatoes Onions Pick 
¡es French Fries Fruit 
Pudding
T U E S D A Y  February 15 

Tacos Tossed Salad.
Ranch Style Beans. Cln 
namon Rolls Fruit

W E D N E S D A Y  Feb lo 
Lasayna Salad Fried 

Okra Bread Chocolate 
Cookies

TH U R S D A Y . Feb 17 
Bar BQ on Bun. Pick 

lev Onions Potato Salad 
Cake. Fruit

B R E A K F A S T  
FR ID A Y  Feb 11 

Cold Cereal. Toast. 
Juice. Milk 
M O N D A Y  Feb 14 

Pancakes, Sausage. 
Juice. Milk 
T U E S D A Y . Feb IS 

Hot Cereal. Toast. 
Juice. Milk
W E D N E S D A Y . Feb 16 

Cream ed Beef on 
Toast Juice. Milk

O R B I T S  FOR PARENTS
Is Your Child  H yperactive7

A bright child With a ,horl 
alu-ntion «pun, lack of 
self control, perceptual dif 
f iru llin  regular frustration 
and learning problems, mey 
hr hvpergctive The child’s 
ihsrror should he consulted

Hyper act only it a learning 
disability, ranging from mild 
to severe, affecting an 
estimated five percent of all 
glade school age children in 
the United States.

! I he causes are not yet 
iy.lv understood. but may 
include genetic biological, 
physiological. social and 
eisgironmcittal factors

Its symptom, sometimes 
lead parents and teacher, lo 
•.-.insider a child bad ' or 
'imrontrollable "  Thai can 

lead lo inadei|uale learning 
opportunities In additioo, 
ihe hyperartive child suffers 
considerable envoi lonal pain 
while struggling lo learn in 
an environment which hin- 
itrrs rather than helps

A hyperactive child can 
sometimes be helped with 
medicine or with a diet 
change A restructured edu 
ca tio n a l environment 
shorter i.-stons, greater 
understanding and rein 
ftircemenl may help, too

(M the three to four 
ipillion children in the U S. 
« l i o  may lie suffering with 
N> peraclivity. under ten 
percent have been identified 

are being medically 
rated or specially edu 

ifated

A bright 
d ifficu lty  
may be 
and can

child with 
in school 
hyper activa
ba helped

Hyperactive Child", or 
people concerned enough 
about America's children to 
want to make a las deduct
ible contribuì »in . can write 
to the Center for Hyper 
active Child InformatHin. 
Inc.. P O  Bos tub. Murray 
Hill Station New York, 
N V 101 .b

in*!
iV'-al

i lo  help all hyperactive

ihddren their parents and 
eschars, the Canter for 
Jlyperaclive Child Informs 

jion w.is craaled. It ■ a 
tie uringhouae for research 
knit proviifes a frae referral 
p-rvice for parents looking 
for help from special 
krh. nils and other organf- 
g,it ions It also maintains an 
ongoing nationwide cam- 
p.ngn lo  lell parents and 
teachers about hyperactive 
¡rh'ldren and the help they 
>u*ed. It is supported by 
voluntary contributions and 
all I t s  services are provided 
free of charge

People interested in a frre 
I took lei Helping the

but th« host team came 
alive in the second quar 
ter and ended the first 
half with a score of 40 to 
17 for McLean The 
one sided battle ended 
with McLean winning 78 
to 37 Maria Eck scored 
28 points for McLean 

The Tigers played an 
even first half with the 
Pirates, with the score at 
half time 29 to 28 for Me 
Lean McLean pulled 
ahead 45 to 39 in the third 
quarter and won the 
game 58 to 53 Leading 
the scoring for the Tigers 
was Robert Swaner with 
20 points

THEN
When it tom«*» to cup«. 

propU* have had «rn ir in 
IrrefetittK idea» over the 
year»

TH EN  In ancient time«. 
Aome |»eop!e believed that 
th* right kind of cup could 
MW  your life Drinking 
wine from tup« made of 
e m i preen»»« «tone«, they 
thought could make them 
mvi«ihle l«» their enemie»

NOW Today, we can 
»re through such belief«, but 
many people are getting 
more advantage from tup« 
than they may realize Pro 
pie who patronize faat food 
place«, for instance, have 
found that when they get 
their cold drink« aerved in 
foam tup«, their drink «tay» 
colder Winger report the 
rvperta at the Society of 
the PlaatMs lndu«U\ That 
mean« they have more to 
drink «ince the ice melts 
more slowly and they can 
en)oy the refreshing drink 
longer

FEB R U A R Y  10 
H V Ballard 
Archie Hibler 
Curtis Jack Evans 

FEB R U A R Y  11 
James Barker 

FEB R U A R Y  12 
Met ! A Darnell 
Doyle Clark Lee 
Anna Jean Lamb 
Jimmy Baker 
Jim Barker 
Brenda Galley 
Teresa Cheatham 
Charlie Wayne Carter 

FE B R U A R Y  13 
Mark Bailey 
Mrs Ada Simmons 
Chris Evans 

FEB R U A R Y  14 
Val Smith 
M rs Oba Kunka)
Mrs Ed Jones 
Gay Martin 
Sandy Blackshear 
Frank Hulsey 
John Glass 
Andy Eck 

FE B R U A R Y  15 
Paul M  Bruce 

FE B R U A R Y 16 
G C Prock 
Ricky Willis 
Phillip Gibson 
Mabel Rives 
Joetta Bailey 
Gina Ann Layne 
Rose Steel

The McLean Junior 
High Cubs and Cubettes 
hosted Phillips Monday 
night, but lost both 
games to the visitors

Parukung is a relatively 
ii. w s|>ort that is hitting- 
liti-rally— ski alopea in some 
. f  the must treacherous 
mountain ranges of the 
l mied States

Psrasknng is an unlikely 
in but at ton of two a|xirt*

»aydnring's lumping for ac 
curacy and skiing l  giant
slalom racing

S.imetime'a called the 
"h ita n d a k i" sport. para 
skiing will drtiut this winter 
at tlx- Camel Ski Adventure 
events at 28 ski resorts m 
the United States

Jumping out of airplanes 
flying at 2.500 feet, para 
skiera try to hit a 5 cenli 
meter disk in the center of 
a S meter target area They 
quickly put on their skis 
and then race down a giant 
slalom course

Some jumpers go ban- 
foot. but moat wear sneak 
era The cold snow can 
i auae numbing frostbite a 
liability that could prevent 
skiers from competing again

It was one* baliavsd that d s parson dragmt of a rnrar. it 
maani that somtthmg stand- hatwtan him and hit wilhat

to 7 after the first half, 
but played better in the 
second half Phillips won 
33 to 24. with Jem Ann 
Rice scoring 9 points 

Th e  M cLean boys 
played Phillips an even 
first half, as that period 
ended with the score tied 
at 20 The tight second 
half ended with Phillips 
edging out the Cubs 37 to 
33 Darren Johnson led 
the scoring with 17 
points

Teams Now 
On Schedule

Despite the cancel
lation of the McLean 
High School basketball 
games Friday night with
Estelline. the Tigers and 
Tigerettes are caught up 
on their schedule, ac
cording to high school 
principal Ron Cummings 

The Estelline games, 
which were not district 
games, will not be made 
up. he explained 

The junior high was set 
to play Phillips here 
Monday night, and then 
plans called for the 
scheduled game with 
Hedley Thursday night to 
be cancelled The junior 
high will travel to Miami 
to make up a game, and 
then play Groom there 
Monday night to finish up 
the junior high season

that each check and each 
deposit slip have the 
coded account number, 
eliminating the counter 
check and counter depos 
it slips which McLean 
customers had grown ac 
customed to through tha 
years.

The new system will 
Insure an extremely ac 
curate accounting for the 
customer, according to 
M cC racken , and w ill 
speed up all his trans
actions with the bank

Officials at the bank 
can now make entries 
through telephone lines 
to Western Data Sys
tems in Amarillo The 
local workers use a C R T  
terminal to record dc 
posits, checks, loans, 
savings • all the trans 
actions of the bank

“ Federal regulations 
re qu irin g  accrual a c 
counting for all banks 
with deposits over $10 
million have forced us to 
go to a computer type 
s y s t e m , ’ * M c C r a c k e n  
said The regulations 
were effective Jan 31, 
with all regulatory re 
ports required beginning 
March 31 Accrual ac

counting requires an ac
counting for all expenses 
and Income on a dally 
basis, he said

One advantage to the 
custom ers. M cCracken 
said, it that the system 
now allows the local bank 
to offer a “ M cLean 
Fu n d " account This 
fund is designed to com
pete with the money 
market accounts, and will 
offer interest rates con
siderably higher than the 
p a s s - b o o k  s a v i n g s  
accounts

In addition to the re 
qulrcment for account 
numbers on checks and 
deposit slips. A N B  cus
tomers will probably no
tice little difference from 
the change. McCracken 
said, except that all 
correspondence from the 
bank will be In a different 
format Monthly state 
ments. notices of savings 
balances, loans, and 
money market balances 
will all be in a slightly 
different format

McCracken said that 
most of the banks in the 
surrounding towns have 
already converted to the 
system or are in the 
process of beginning 
conversion to the system 
or are in the process of 
beginning conversion tp a 
computer-type system 
Even the smaller banks 
(those with deposits of 
less than $10 million) will 
be required to change to 
accrual accounting by 
Feb of 1984

.^.truia ’^[Luíalos

So. bit
Dm -N  Co,»allant

¡10*) 77S-r02 
Mclasn Ta.at t90S?

la Having A  Mary Kay Facial"

SAVE NOW ON 
HOMEOWNERS 

INSURANCEI
TEXAS HO M EOW NERS  

INSURANCE RATES H A V E  
DECREASED  SINCE LAST  

Y E A R ' C H EC K  W ITH  US TO  
FIN D  O U T  A B O U T TH E  

SAVINGS'

JANE SIMPSON 
INSURANCE 

AGENCY
106 A N Mam McLean. Texas 779 2451

A special thank you to the 
dedicated people who worked 
long and hard to help the 
community during the recent 
snow storm.

To the members of the 
McLean Fire Department, 
the McLean Ambulance Ser
vice, the Gray County road 
crew, the State of Texas 
Highway Department crew, 
the City of McLean crew, the 
officers of the Department of 
Public Safety, the Gray 
County constable, and all the 
others who performed diffi
cult, and sometimes haz
ardous duty........

We are grateful.
The Citizens of McLean

iftTi <t> JMNIh, in iM» áfclgÉR

Í
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sure to get results
C L A S S IF IE D  R A tE  * 

$2 00 minimum 
15 cents per word 

C A R D  O F  T H A N K S  S3 
All ads cash, unless 

customer has an estab 
lished account with The 
McLean News Deadline 
for W an t  A d s-N o o n - 
Tue sd a y Phone
779 2447

Th e  M cLean News 
cannot verify the finan
cial potential of these ad
vertisements Readers 
are advised to approach 
any "business opportun
i ty”  with reasonable 
caution

FO R  S A LE SID E by Side 
20 ft Frigidaire Refrig
erator with new compres
sor • $285 at Williams 
Appliances

6-2c

RU BB ER  S TA M P S  AR E 
an inexpensive way to 
bring more efficiency to 
your business operations 
W e will design stamps to 

your specifications Fast 
Service T H E  M cLEA N  
N EW S .

46-tfc

R E M E M B E R  Y O U R  
S W E E T H E A R T  w i t h  
flowers from Lamb's Let 
us help make this year's 
Valentines Day the best 
ever Lambs Flower 
Shop 779 2611

5 lc

COLOR B R IG H T  S A LE 
ends Feb 15 Great 
values on all linens 
Stock up now while on 
sale Good Selection of 
towels and assorted lin
ens The Potpourri

6 lc

FOR SALE 16-ft used 
F rig id a ire  Frost proof 
Refrigerator -  $175 at 
Williams Appliances

6-2c

C A S A B L A N C A  C E ILIN G  
F A N S ,  lamps, lam p
shades, lighting fixtures, 
gift items, curio & gun 
cabinets, lamp parts & 
bulbs Unique items for 
your home! Lights and 
Sights. 107 N. Cuyler, 
Downtown Pampa 665 
8341.

3-tfc

FOR S A LE L IK E  new 
Minolta 110 camera with 
a zoom lens. In excellent 
condition When new, 
sold for more than $280 
You can buy it for $140 
Also small Ntkkon elec
tronic flash which fits 
camera $40 Come by 
The McLean News or call 
779 2447. or 779 2947 af
ter 5 p m

3-tfc

FO R SA LE G O O D  used 
washer $100 at W ll 
liams Appliances

6
6-2c

T E A  K E T T L E  S A LE 
Beat the dry heat by 
keeping a pretty tea ket
tle on the stove It's 
decorative, it adds mois
ture. and it’s on Sale 
Reg $22 Now $16 50 
The Potpourri

6 -lc

WILL D O  B A B Y S ITTIN G  
my home Evelyn 

fames 317 Gray Street 

4 tfc

FOR S A LE S O U TH  160 
acres of the old Pugh 
place 10 miles northeast 
of M cLean Call 
915/381 5699

34c a

FOR S A LE - 4 bedroom, t  
bath home $27,500. 
U m a r  .779-2538 

~~  46-tfc

FOR S A LE  T W O  b id - 
room house - By Owner 
779 2666.

48-tfc

Call Jerry Cook 
at

A TL A S  
Plumbing 
779 2784

Water-Gas Sewer

H O U S E FOR R E N T  20 
Acres $350 a month 
Available by the end of 
the month Call 779- 
2577 evenings

6- tfc

FOR R E N T  4 Bedroom 
house 2 bath $250 per 
month $150 deposit 
Call 779 2538

2 tfc

T H O M A S  N U R S I N G  
CENTER is now accept 
ing applications for 
Nurses Aids all Shifts . 
Contact the Director of 
Nursing in person.

33-tfc

HAL 1ST ATI 
POR SALI

ACTIVE KIDS NEED EXTRA FI UiaS

Whether your kida are 
into skating. aledding, ski
ing. or juat shuffling around 
in the snow this winter, 
make sure they get plenty

of liquids.
When the temperature 

drops, we bundle them up 
with additional sweaters, 
mufflers and cape But

''6 m O < iNô  O R  N C N -fvtC K iN â - ? "

keeping young, active bod 
iea properly hydrated in 
cold weather is aa impor
tant as keeping them warm

It doesn't take a football 
game or tennis match in the 
hot sun to raise body tern 
perature and cause water 
loss Young snow enthusi

asts. just like young ball 
players, need extra fluids 
to rehydrate during and af 
ter an active day An ex

tra glass of water, rider, 
or isotonic beverage like 
(istorsde* thirst quencher, 
formulated for effective, 
easy absorption into the sys

tem, may be helpful to pre
vent dehydration.

Professional athletes in 
all seasons often use iaolon

ic drinks like Gatorade * to 
quench their thirsts, help 
replace fluid lues, and help 
maintain critical energy re

serves and electrolytes 
Your kida will enjoy and 
benefit from the drink of 
the superstars, too, all year

long It's refreshing after a 
hard day at play, and it has 
no caffeine Serve it hot 
this winter with a cinnamon 
stick or fruit slice for a 
special taste treat

CARD OP THANKS

Flraf, / thank my God 
through Jesus Christ for 
you all. that your faith is 
spoken of throughout the 
whole world 

For God Is my witness, 
whom I serve with my 
spirit in the gospel of his 
Son. that without ceasing 
/ make mention of you 
always In my prayers 
Romans 1 8-9 
The family of Earl Brooks

*

Three bedroom home on . 
20 acres Outside city
limits

Three B e d rr^ p  Home it#  
Alan reed ^
Three bedroom. 1V| bath 

Two cat garage and 
fenced qarden

160 Acres Ow ner will 
finance half Some min
erals

RPIONEER
! A t  | '  A T e

I0S Miss g tO K II 7/9 1641 
101 h MAIM M iUAN. TIXAS

J IM  A LLISO N  
R E A L T Y  

Farms, Ranches.
Residential. 

Commercial, Oil 
and Gas

LA R G E two bedroom 
brick on Main • Very

T W O
room.

nice two bed 
Good Locations

160 Acres live water. 
Apple orchard, quail, 
dove, deer and turkey 
B E A U T IF U L ' 
C O M M E R C IA L  prop 
erty Store, station
Alanteed. on I 40____
197a Nashua two bed 
room mobile home 14 
x 70 with all ap 
pliances 

A c r e - ,O r Lovegrass 
on pavement • croas 
fenced

779 2461 
779 2649

F O U N D  H A N D  S A W  
Call 779 2107 and des
cribe

3-tfc

F O U N D  S E T  O F  poet- 
office keys Claim at the 
McLean News Office

5 tfc

L O S T  P A P E R B A C K  
B O O K  - Blue Adept by 
Piers Antony If found, 
please call 779 2447 or 
779 2818, or return to 
McLean News Office

6 -lc

"ST
s u v i a

SATURDAYS 
9 a.m. -6 p.m. 
303 N. Mam

across from
the library

McLean

M A S O N IC  LO D G E 
R E G U LA R  M E E TIN G  

second Thursday.
7 : 3 0 p m  

Practice nights 
First, Third, and Fourth 
Thursdays at 7:30 p m

G A L L E Y  S C A R P E  I 
C L E A N IN G  Free esti 
mate 779 2629

1 tfc

FOR S A LE 14 x 40 
Trailer House 1 Bed 
room 1 bath Call 779- 
2702

5- tfc

from v m  a i* rv , French for 
“ •our wine" which is what 
vinegar is, or was originally.

Li»*
» U T O
rm r
L i a s iu w
■l u i  esosi 
exor m« u

LY N D E L  O R C U T T
»OCNT

GW*V C O U N TY  r ARM aUlSCAU

Office 806/665 2389 
Home 806 665 2681

1132 S Hobart 
Pampa, Texas 79065

FOR SALS:

Stocker Calves & Yearlings 

Cutting Bulls

Wheat Grazed Out Cows & Calves

Tommy Turnor Cotflo Co. 
(806) 995-4006 
(806) 995-2515 
Tulia, Toxas

(MeTHLCean fleuft—  BUSINESS DIRECTORY

DON MILLER 
RAPIATOR 
SERVICE

“ IsOur Business 
Nor s Sideline 

•New i  Rebuilt Radiators 
♦Gas ixnkv A Hesters 

Repaired

612 S. JEFFERSON 
AMARILLO. TEXAS

Foshee’s
Texaco

Your full service station 
Earnest A Maurin« Foehcc 

. Owners 
779-2621

M cLEA N  N EW S  ADS 
H E LP  Y O U R  BUSINESS 

SALES. i

779 2447

WATER WELL 
SERVICE

SUBMERSIBLE PUMP ¡»ALLS i  SERVICE

DAVID BROWN
BU6-77V-267B 

BOX 273
MCLEAN. TX 

79057

BARKER REDI-MIX
READY-M IX, CONCRETE

BACK-HO E SERVICE 
A N D  FIN IS H IN G  W O R K  

PHONE

779-2703 OR 779-2B69

Bug Baggers
Fnl Contro kit.

T liM IT l SPICIALSTS

a  , w c o m p u t e  

n sT< ™ n °i
s j IfÈT' STA TE UCENSCt

' l l

IN YOl'K TOWN
w iek i t

-X ~
.courac% )

CANYON n

M cLEAN
H AR D W A R E

complete } 
h a rd w a re  line

-DISHES-PAINT-
-TOOLS-GIFTS-

779—2591

For all your Purina Feeds:

BULK FEED 

BAG  FEED

B EK TLM

FERTILIZER
M l E 

McLean. Tei
779-2»*

GERMANIA
Farm Mutual Insurance

RFASONABLE SOUND INSURANCE 
PROTECTION FOR YOUR HOME AND 

OTHER PROPERTY

DON WILSON 
779-3174

GLENN HALLUM 
BACKHOE SERVICE

Commercial or Individual 
Fully Insund

Alanreed„ Taxas

779-3138

Lowrance
Plumbing

Feet end reliable 
•erv ice

Licenced 24 hour 
Service 

Call 779 2563 
or

779-1066
Se t v 1ng M< l e er 

and surrounding areas

DALI’S 
MR VICI STATION

217 W  let 
McLean 

7792181

Johnnie F. Mirtei 
Boot Shop

Tony lam «, Texoe, 

Acme, Justin

Lootfttfr Goods 
Sk## lopMir

phone i 779-2/61

NATIONAL 
AUTO SALVAOS 0

605.3222 or 66S.19h2 
1 Vk miles west of Pampe 

on Highway 60 
Large selection of 

used auto parts 
Wp appreciate your business

C A L L  779 2447 A N D  
G E T  Y O U R  BUSINESS 
IN T H E  M cLEAN  N EW S 
BUSINESS D IR E C TO R Y

DIANN DALTON S

Country Cut
BEAUTY SHOP

779-2413
'Open

Tuesday ,

Friday 1 /  ?

Saturday« J  ^  j
ntil noon '  1

and
until

1 rule -outh 
of McLean 
on FM 3143 3

1407 N H O M I
ins* nuncis

PANIA

Expert
RY CLEANERS
OKING rovo CLLANINC 

WHEN YOG SHOP IN PAMPA 
PICK IT VP THE SAM I DAY'

On« Hour 
Mortinixing

THE McLEAN NEWS

IN COUNTY »12 
OUT OF COUNTY $14 
NINE MONTH 
STUDENT
SUBSCRIPTION »

BAB ELECTRIC 
Farti A Ssrvict.

•ELECTRIC WOR* 
•APPLIANCES 
•TV ANTENNAS 
•HEATING AND 

. »A lt  CONDITIONING

PHONE leyd Bybee 
. 779-Ì60T

EMERGENCY TN-Ä17 
2 BLKS NORTH O f 

ON PAMPA WWY 
I WILL APPRECIATE 

YOUR BUSINESS

LAMB
FLOWER SHOP
rJ X S L
iEGVIAR FRIDAY

SKOALS

<
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WHO'S NEWS
Mi*et Yduihiro Ndkuvonc New Jepeiiew Prime Minister

Quotable Quotes
"Talk not of wetted affac 
lion, affection never wat 
w atted" Lontif allow

"On# kind word can warm 
three winter month»."

Japanese Proverb

Tin  n< a  Prune Minister 
of Japan brings ui Ins of 
fu-e e wide rang« of aUli 
ties end interests In addi 
Inni to Im-iiik e skilled 
|>< ill Helen ,md hia^tly eapa 
l>le adminttlralur. he is an 
authority on science, tech 
unions nuclear enemy and 
deleiise lie also enjoys 
traditional haiku poetry, oil 
painlinit, classical music and 
sports such as swimming, 
tennis and golf

His lit years sit lightly 
in tile shoulders of V asuhirti 
Vikasone Ills youthful face 
tielies ihe la d  that this is a 
man who has already s|ient 
t'i \ears in ixilitual servae 

to  his nation
His first elected office 

a.is to the House of Kepre 
sen tallies of the National 
Un i when he w as only 2« 
Mr Nakasone rememhers 
lliose tlttVa as a mixture 
of itrimneas and hoju*

People were la-set by 
Imnit in makeshift 

shaeks Yet they ix'g«n to 
hrnlirace the iih-al of Japail 
•es a country of culture and 
is ell are | came to the Diet 
threadinit my way between

Yasuhiro Nakasone

rketrubble and black ma 
peddler* "

Kven today he remem 
b«-rs thoae ss-ene* A coun 
try of culture and welfare, 
he |ioints out. hudt on the 
aftermath of destruction, 
was a new value for people 
freed from the wartime 
structure of military prt 
orilies and constraints on 
I recdoni

played an important rule in 
these decades Known m his 
early years as s "young 
Tu rk ."  he ha* been re 
elected to the Diel 13 con 
seculive terms He was 
named a cabinet member in 
19S9 Although only II 
he became Director Gener 
al of the Science and Tech 
nology Agency and. con 
currently, chairman of the 
Atomic Energy Commission 

Serving in subsequent ad 
ministrations, he earned 
high praise from business 
leaders for his successful ef 
forts to pull Japan through 
the first oil crisis and he 
came known for his strong 
leadership and candor

The new Prime Munster 
snd hit wife have three mar 
ried children and are the 
proud grandparenta of five

The belief that the “hen of the d o «" -  enothei drink it e cure for e hang 
over hai iti origini m ancient timet The Romani believed that the bait an 
tidole tor a dog bite wo the burned hair of the dog thet had attacked you.

"Tru th  it within ourtelvet " 
Robert Browning

"It is good to be merry at 
me alt." Engl'»»* *ovecb

In thr lire a (let \tnce 
then. Japan hu.N grown into 
the aeconil largest economic 
power in the Free World 

V dMihiro NakaM>ne ha*

M
The first reel word in the 
average American dictionary 
it au. It it the name for e 
spongy kind of lave

LOVE STRUCK?
TREAT YOUR SWEETHEART 

WITH A  LOVELY 
HEART-SHAPED 

SATIN-COVERED
BOX OF PAN G BU RN ’S CHOCOLATES

FROM

PARSON'S DRUG
117 N Main McLean. Texas 779 2442

m l e /w a /e  w  d a y  fo o d  m w e s /
Skinners Jumbo or Large 

ELBO
MACARONI 

1 2  oz bag 
59c

Pink Beauty SALMON 
15ozcan $1.89

Giltedge ICE CREAM 
(Vanilla Only)

Vi gal. $1.68

DelMonte Golden CORN 
17ozcan 2 for 89c

DelMonte Cut 
GREEN BEANS 

16 oz can 2 for 79c
WESSON OIL 

48 oz bottle $2.19

^  - A -  ~

Hormel VIENNA SAUSAGE 
5 oz can 2 for 98c

Del Monte PINEAPPLE
15V2 0zcan 2 for $1.09

DelMonte SPINACH
15 oz can 2 for 89c

CHEERIOS 
15 oz box

$1.59

Hormel Chunk CHICKEN 
6 3A oz can 89c

DelMonte SAUERKRAUT 
16 oz can 2 for 85c

Van Camp PORK & BEANS 
16 oz can 37c

I.G.A. TUNA 
6V2 oz can 79c

Imperial Powdered or Brown 
SUGAR 

2 lb bag 98c 
Zesta CRACKERS 

1 lb box 89c

Gold Medal FLOUR 
5 lb bag 95c

DelMonte SWEET PEAS 
17ozcan 2 for 89c

MILNOT
tall can 2 for 89c

Ducketts Q e H
We Give TOP Swings Stamps ^

Taste of the West 
PEACHES 

29 oz can 69c

Popsrite
POPCORN

2  lb bag 
-* %. - ‘ 69c

COKES, 7UP, TAB, 
or DIET COKE 

12 oz can-6 pack $1.58

Keebler CHIPS DELUXE 
12ozbag $1.39

Morton FROZEN DINNERS 
11 oz 65c 

T V. ONION RINGS 
16ozbox $1.19 

T V. ORANGE JUICE 
6 oz can 39c 

Giltedge ICE CREAM 
pt. 49c

Good Value Soft Spread 
MARGARINE 

2 lb. 99c
Festival COTTAGE CHEESE 

24 oz ctn 99c 
Giltedge BUTTERMILK 

V2 gallon 88c 
Pucketts LOWFAT MILK 

1 gallon $1.69

Hersheys
CHOCOLATE

SYRUP
24 oz squeeze bottle 

$1.39

Page PAPER TOWELS 
large roll 39c 

BOUNCE Fabric Softener 
60 count $2.89 
King Size TIDE 
35c off $3.59

White ONIONS 4 lbs for 89c
BANANAS 3 lbs. for 89c 
Washington Red Delicious 

APPLES 10 for $1 
AVOCADOS 4 for 89c 

Texas CABBAGE 9c lb.

A
)

We Give TOP Savings Stamps

Corn Beef BRISKET 
$1.98 lb.

Boneless CHUCK ROAST 
$1.98 lb.

Corn King BACON 
21b. pkg for $3.49 

Wilsons Certified BACON 
2 lb. pkg. for $3.98 

Oscar Mayer FRANKS 
1 lb. pkg. $1.59 

Corn King Boneless 
HALF HAMS 

$3.19 lb.
Picnic SHOULDERS 

$1.27 lb.

0i0l0*9ß «fr .» t <*.r*Wlr**f* f i é t  • • M


